
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
  
 
 

4th November 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Ahead of the England lockdown that begins tomorrow on Thursday 5th November, the 
Government have just released guidance which begins first thing tomorrow morning. Below are 
the aspects that impact our students within school.   
 
Students must wear a face covering (mask or visor) at all times except when they are in lessons, 
eating or drinking. This includes during roll call, if in APC, or if working in the learning hub. They 
must wear a face covering (mask or visor) at both break and lunchtime except when eating or 
drinking.  
 
If a student is unable to wear a face covering for whatever reason, please email their head of year 
explaining the reason why as this will be dealt with on an individual basis.   
 
Years 7 and 8 – Mr Powell (tpowell@henleybankhighschool.co.uk) 
Year 9 – Mrs Middleton (tmiddleton@henleybankhighschool.co.uk) 
Year 10 – Mr Barker (abarker@henleybankhighschool.co.uk) 
Year 11 – Mr Foran (rforan@henleybankhighschool.co.uk) 
 
Students must wear a face covering (mask or visor) at all times whilst on the school bus and 
minibus. This includes the John Dix bus.  
 
All clubs will be cancelled from tomorrow until 4th December (or until further communication 
from the Government is provided). 
 
This is in addition to all of our current measures which will be continuing.   
 
Students will be given a briefing during roll call tomorrow about the importance of these changes, 
and a reminder on how to wear face coverings.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support during these challenging times.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Mr Stephen Derry 
Headteacher 
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